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January 2018 
Happy New Year!! Time to dust off those 2017 

New Yearôs Resolutions and try again this year. 

I donôt know about you, but some of mine are 

pretty dated. Oh well, hope springs eternal! Isnôt 

that what the Holidays are all about? Hope, ñto 

expect with confidenceò (Meriam Webster). 

Your new Board for 2018 takes office January 1. 

These are your officers for 2018 with the year 

that their current term of office expires (terms end on Dec 31): 

President  Fred Dent (2019) 

Vice President  Floyd Hensley (2019) 

Secretary  Bev Carrick (2018) see Note below 

Treasurer  Sibylle Beck (2019) 

National Director Don Schleuse (2018) 

Alternate Nat Dir Alan Shapiro (2018) 

Note: Sibylle resigned as Secretary so that she could become the 

chapter Treasurer. Bev was appointed by the Board to complete 

Sibylleôs term as Secretary in accordance with Bylaw VI.6.3 

Standing Committees/Appointments by the Board 

Newsletter Editor (temporary) Teresa Robbins 

Membership Committee   

Lee Casebeer ï Chairman    

Kris Casebeer ï Assistant to the Chair 

You will find telephone contact information for the Board elsewhere in 

this Newsletter under ñOfficer Contact List.ò The email addresses for 

your officers will be redirected to the current Board. 

Your new Board is aware that the chapter looks to the Board with hope 

for another successful year and beyond. The Board likewise looks to the 

membership with hope that everyone will participate in some way during 

the year. Our chapter has always been about building friendships between 

the members at rallies, on the road and over the internet with email and 

Facebook. I have to confess that we have several new members that I 

have not had the privilege to meet yet, a situation that I hope to correct 

during my term in office. Please feel free to call or email me anytime 

even if itôs just to say hello. If you have questions or suggestions let me 

know. I may not have the answer but generally we can find one for you 

from among our members.  

                                                                        Continued page 2éé... 
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§ All events are sponsored by 

NWCC, unless * 
§ All dates are subject to change.   

§ Please consider hosting a 

weekend with your club. 

************************  

2018 Calendar 

Mar 8-11, Kelso WA; 

Suttells, Hosts 

May 3-6, Silver Spur RV 

Park, Silverton OR; Serex, 

Hosts 

June 7-10, Prosser WA, 

Beer Bottles & BBQ; ? 

Hosts 

Nov 21-25, Thanksgiving at 

Hee Hee Illahee, Salem 

OR; ? Hosts 

2019 Calendar 

Sep 26-29, Balloon Festival 

at Prosser WA; ? Hosts 
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Officer Contact List  
Our Board of Directors is ready to help 
you at any time.  
 
Fred Dent, President  
president@nwccers.org  
206-612-3961 
 
Floyd Hensley , Vice President  
vicepresident@nwccers.org  
503-201-4002 

 
Sibylle Beck, Treasurer  
Treasurer@nwccers.org,  
503-399-0636 
 
Bev Carrick, Secretary  
Secretary@nwccers.org  
503-508-0456 
 
Don Schleuse, National FMCA Director  
nationaldirector@nwccers.org  
949-230-0390  
 
Alan Shapiro,  Alt. National FMCA Director  
AltNationaldirector@nwccers.org  
415-608-0007 

 
*Teresa Robbins, Newsletter Editor  
Newsletter@nwccers.org  
Cell 206-499-4014 
  
*Lee Casebeer, Membership Chair  
*Kris Casebeer, Assist. Membership Chair  
membership@nwccers.org  
503-807-9936 
 
*denotes non -voting board member  
 
Northwest Country Coachers Chapter of 

FMCA 

Chapter Address:  
 NorthWest Country Coachers  
 c/o Sibylle Beck  
 4485 River Road S.,  
           Salem, OR   97302 
 

NorthWest Country Coachers web site:  

 www.nwccers.org  

Online Membership Directory 

Our directory is a convenient way to put 

faces with names of our membership.   

If you want a copy of the directory, a 

member can request one via the web site.  

Your request will send an email to the 

webmaster to forward a copy.   

Another item regarding information sharing 

is a FaceBook page for Northwest Country 

Coachers.  Some members already are 

friends on that social media.  If you are 

interested, feel free to òLikeó or òJoinó the 

NorthWest Country Coachers Motor Coach 

Club Facebook page. 

Lee Casebeer 

Continued; 

 

We still have openings in our 2018 rally calendar. If 

you have any ideas or suggestions, please let me know 

as soon as you can. If you donôt want to host, thatôs 

fine, weôll find a host. We mostly need your ideas and 

suggestions for an RV Park. We normally look for an 

RV park with a minimum of 10 sites available for us to 

reserve with full hook up 50 amp service and some sort 

of a shelter or clubhouse. We can get by with 30 Amp 

sites in the spring or fall when temperatures are moder-

ate. Our members generally donôt like to dry camp 

unless there is a very special event to attend. 

On behalf of your Board, we hope that you enjoy a 

prosperous and Happy New Year in 2018. 

Fred Dent 

Northwest Country Coach President 

tel:(415)%20608-0007
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It's that time again and our 2018 dues are due.   

Our club continues to offer a variety of events through the year to share our love of 
our coaches and the people that share them. 

Payment of your dues before February earns you a discount  

to $25.00 for the year.   

Payment after this will be the full amount of $30.00.   

We also offer you the chance to pay in advance.   

Each additional year will be at the $25.00 discounted rate.   

Please complete this form and send it with your check to:  

 Northwest Country Coachers/ Treasurer 

                                             c/o Sibylle Beck/ Treasurer  
                          4485 River Road S., Salem, OR 97302  

 

You can also use our club website to complete your renewal through PayPal.  If you 
would like to take advantage of the multiple -year option, e-mail 

treasurer@nwccers.org and let me know how many years you would like and I will 
send you a special invoice. 

Name:______________________________________________________ 

Please list any changes in your information and we will update your 
records. 

___________________________________________________________ 

 

___________________________________________________________ 

 

___________________________________________________________ 
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(360) 577-6474 
http://www.brookhollowrvpark.com/  

Frank and Dana Suttell, Hosts 

 
Come join us at Kelso for a feast of food and friends.  This rally has always been a relaxed winter 
retreat to enjoy friends and start out our new season.  

We have some plans for the rally and the park is thrilled to have us back.  This will be a  
feed -your -friends  rally.  If the numbers support this, we plan to have two coaches pair up to 
provide a meal.  We will have breakfast and dinner set up this way and also plan a no -host meal 
out.  No one will have to cook more than once, we hope!   We will send out more details once we 
have an idea of the final numbers.  This will be the chance to have fun with a favorite meal and 
share it with us.  No worries for the non -cooks out there, we will make sure the match -ups work. 

We will make the reservations for you with the park .  The rally fee will be just $10.00 plus the first 
night of your stay for a total of $54.75.  

 

Name __________________________________________________________________________ 

Email __________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number _______________________________ 

Dates in and out if other than March 8 to 11 ___________________________________________ 

Length _______________________________ 

Number of Slides _______________________________ 

Type of Dog(s) _______________________________ 

Cook or non-Cook ________________________________________________________________  

 

We have a deadline of February 8 th  for reservations . 

http://www.brookhollowrvpark.com/


Page 5 

 

 

 

 

O.K. Gear Heads & Motorsport Fans it is time to put down that Car Lovers Magazine, 

step forward & really let your passion be known. 

Upon arriving at the Salem Thanksgiving rally I was approached by Brent Hicks & 

Frank Suttell with an idea to have a NorthWest Country Coacher event at a car race 

next year. The easiest event to plan for would be the Portland Roses Cups race next July. 

Because the professional Pirelli World Challenge cars will be competing the same 

weekend with the local amateur racers, this would be a very special Race event to view. 

Right now we are trying to get a feel of how many would be interested in attending the 

event July 13th thru 15th, 2018. For more information on the Pirelli World Challenge 

visit the website world-challenge.com 

The preliminary plan would be to meet the day before at the Jantzen Beach RV park 

close by & then caravan in togetherasone group.THIS WILL BE A DRY CAMPING 

EVENT . Generator operation is permitted, as needed. We would be parked track side, 

facing & very close to the racing surface near Turn 4, if you are familiar with the Port-

land International Raceway. 

 Iôm reluctant to call the event a  òRallyò, because the main focus of the gathering is TO 

WATCH CAR RACING . That is the activity plain & simple. No scrumptious Pot Luck 

meals, everybody will fend for themselves during the racing day, with maybe a commu-

nity Bar-B-Que to burn the individually provided burgers & dogs in the event to sustain 

everyoneôs energy to endure another day of loud racing machines the next day.  

Continued on page 6é... 
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Are you interested in watching a car race ?    
Continuedé... 
So,now that the basic parameters of the event have been established, who is interested? 

If it is a ñòYesòò answer or just a ñòMaybeòò right now, send Lee Casebeer an e-mail 

message at Lcasebeer@gmail.com of your interest, so we can make a plan.  

More details will be provided as they are obtained. Right now, the ticket & parking in-

formation has not been published by the organizers, The Friends of P.I.R. The Friends of 

P.I.R. is a group established by local racers to ñKeep the Peaceò & generate positive re-

lations with local neighbors concerned about the noise produced at the race track.  

At the writing of this message, admission prices have not been published. As soon as 

Lee knows he will broadcast those facts. Plus reserving the night before RV sites on 

Janzten Beach will be very ñTime Sensitiveòò. For now, the idea is very much in the 

planning stage. 

  

Lee Casebeer 

mailto:Lcasebeer@gmail.com
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A note from the NewsletterA note from the NewsletterA note from the Newsletter   

   EditorEditorEditor   

) ØÌÌË ëÚäß ÐÌÕÛ èÑâÐ ÑËÌÈ á ÍÚß áÚÖÌ ÍßÌáÐ Úß ÑØâÌßÌáâÑØÏ Úß 

funny or informative or whatever you feel the membership 

would find interesting to add to this newsletter.. 

!ÕâÐÚäÏÐ ) Ö ÚØÕë âÐÌ âÌÖÛ ÌËÑâÚß ÈÕÕ ÑËÌÈ á èÑÕÕ ÉÌ ÏßÌÈâÕë ÈÛ

preciated ! 

) ÕÕ áâÈßâ Éë ËÌËÑÊÈâÑØÏ È ÛÈÏÌ âÚ äá ÍÌÖÈÕÌá âÐÈâ ÍÚÊäáÌá ÚØ 

things we might find more interesting than how to fix PTO 

problems, Fan Speed problems, etc.  Although extremely 

important,                             Ñâ á ØÚâ Öë ÍÑßáâ ÛÈÏÌ âÚ ßÌÈË 

 

I know all this technology stuff can be complicated please just 

submit what you have to Newsletter @NWCCERS.ORG. 

Zzzzzzzzz 
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Janet's Rich Banana Bread 
Taken from AllRecipes.com 

 

 

 

4835 ***** Reviews 

Ingredients 
¶ 1/2 cup butter, melted 

¶ 1 cup white sugar 

¶ 2 eggs 

¶ 1 teaspoon vanilla extract 

¶ 1 1/2 cups all-purpose flour 

¶ 1 teaspoon baking soda 

¶ 1/2 teaspoon salt 

¶ 1/2 cup sour cream 

¶ 1/2 cup chopped walnuts 

2 medium bananas, sliced 

1 Directions 
1. Preheat oven to 350 degrees F (175 degrees C). Grease a 9x5 inch loaf pan. 

2. In a large bowl, stir together the melted butter and sugar. Add the eggs and vanilla, mix well. Combine the flour, baking soda and salt, stir 

into the butter mixture until smooth. Finally, fold in the sour cream, walnuts and bananas. Spread evenly into the prepared pan. 

3. Bake at 350 degrees F (175 degrees C) for 60 minutes, or until a toothpick inserted into the center of the loaf comes out clean. Cool loaf in 

the pan for 10 minutes before removing to a wire rack to cool completely. 

 

Recipe By:vjonsson 

 

Printed From Allrecipes.com 12/31/2017  

*  *  *  *  *  


